June 16, 1969

Dr. James Sutherland
402 E. 3rd Street
Flint, Michigan

Dear Dr. Sutherland:

Sometime ago Mr. Kazarian made mention of the rare
manuscripts which you have. We had hoped for the
opportunity to see them.

We know how much you must value these, but ultimately
their greatest value would be realized in museums where
scholars could consult and utilize and preserve them,.

If you plan on donating them to any institutions, we

hope you will give due consideration to the Armenian Church,

and its fine museums and libraries. In this event we would
of course be most happy to have them suitably appraised.

With blessings,

ARCHBISHOP TORKOM MANOOGIAN
Primate



